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MESSAGE FROM
THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to our end of term 3 edition of our Blog. There is a wealth of updates in this edition detailing many of the great
things happening at the school. I hope you enjoy reading it.

Today, as part of LGBTQIA+ month we have had an own clothes day where we have encouraged students to ‘be you’- come
in to school dressed in a way that represents them, their personality, their interests etc. We have asked all students to
contribute either £1 or £2 with all proceeds going to the ROHHAD charity to support children who suffer from this
condition. This was a request from our Student Captains Team and it is our pleasure to support this cause. 
This week we have also been engaging the student body in the democratic process by encouraging all students to elect
members of the UK Youth Parliament. Inside the Blog you will also see a report on our fantastic Year 11 basketball team
who celebrated a big win this week, trips, examples of students work and a range of information we hope is useful. I would
like also to congratulate Jacob Walters, Zak Bennett and Samiul Alam for winning our ‘Big Quiz’ and who will go on to now
represent the school against other schools within our Trust.

Next term will be another busy term with Year 13 prelim examinations starting from Monday 4th March, Year 9 Options
with Options Evening on 21st March and will begin with our work on World Thinking Day in the first week after half term.
May I remind all parents and carers to ensure that all students return on Monday 19th February with correct uniform and
all required equipment. May I also remind all parents and carers to ensure their PlusPay accounts are topped up ready for
the new term.

Update from parents survey: school lunch arrangements
As I said in our last blog, in each edition of the blog going forwards I will respond to a concern that was raised in the recent
parents survey. This week I would like to deal with the issue of lunchtimes and the several concerns expressed that
students are not given sufficient time to queue up in the hall to collect their lunch.

Our lunchtime runs from 1:20 to 1:55 and there are 4 ways that students can collect food / drink at this time
Students may queue up in the main canteen. There are 2 different queues depending on the food they would like1.
Students may queue up at the Shack – an outside servery that serves an alternative range of hot and cold lunches2.
Students may bring a packed lunch3.
6th form students have their own servery in the Hub or may go off site to buy food from local shops.4.

I would like to assure all parents and carers that all students are able to collect food at lunchtimes. A few parents expressed
concern in the recent survey that their child was queuing for lengthy periods in the canteen and sometimes is not served. I
base myself in the hall at least once a week to support with lunch times and I can assure you that typically all students who
are queuing at 1:20 are served by 1:35 or 1:40 at the very latest. By 1:35 there is typically no queue remaining and anyone
arriving at 1:35/1:40 is able to quickly be served. The situations where students are not served are those where a student
arrives to the canteen at approximately 1:50 and is not served as they will not have time to collect and eat their food
before period 5 lessons start at 1:55. I hope this provides some reassurance. We have explored buying and setting up a 2nd
outside servery but the cost of this is approximately £25000-£30000 and unfortunately is not something our budgets will
allow at this time.
I hope this information provides reassurance to anyone who was concerned about this.

All best wishes to you and your families for a very happy and healthy half term break

Mr L Preston



Our students have been involved in a number of
brilliant activities over the couple of weeks. Please
take a moment to read through these fantastic
opportunities.
To be brought back to this page, please click the Holcombe Grammar logo in the top right
hand corner of each page.
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Follow Us on Social Media

STAY
CONNECTED
See all of the enjoyable and engaging activities we get involved in throughout the year. 
Follow us on our social media channels.

@TSATHolcombe @tsat_holcombegrammarschool@TSAT - Holcombe Grammar School

Free School Meals 
We are aware that the winter is the worst
time of year for managing household
accounts. Please remember to apply for
FSM if your family are having any
difficulties. application form for FSM. 

We are pleased to confirm that Medway
Council will again be using monies from the
household support grant to provide a
voucher to parents/carers for each eligible
benefits related free school meal child over
the February break. The voucher will again
be provided via Edenred and will total £15
for each eligible child. These will be sent to
those that are eligible for FSM in time by
the February break (estimated 9th
February). 

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/8989/t4_pe_clubs_2024.pdf
https://twitter.com/TSATHolcombe
https://www.instagram.com/tsat_holcombegrammarschool/#
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064126174467
https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/4572/free_school_meals_eligibility_and_pupil_premium_application_form_2022_3.pdf




DIGITAL LEARNING AT
HOLCOMBE

We welcome you to complete the survey on Digital Access to allow us to understand how your child
accesses and uses digital technology at home and if there are any areas in which we can support you or
your child with digital learning.

https://forms.office.com/e/J3VPVkxBwR


YEAR 11 BASKETBALL
MATCH REPORT

On Tuesday 6th February the year 11 basketball welcomed Rainham Mark to Holcombe for a hotly
anticipated fixture. In front of a partisan crowd the hosts found it difficult to cope with an organised and
effective visiting team, ending the first quarter down on the score board. After some stirring words and
tactical masterstrokes by their peer coaches the team fought back in the second and third quarters to
enter the final few minutes of the game level at 40 points all. Cheered on by their Head of Year (and
chief photographer) Miss Lee, the team rallied in the closing moments of the game before two late
baskets saw them end the game victorious by 44 points to 40. The large squad of players demonstrated
what talented players they are but also, more importantly, consistently demonstrated the levels of
sportsmanship, camaraderie and leadership that marks them out as stars of the future. All the players,
coaches and spectators are to be congratulated for their efforts and we hope they have created fond
memories that will live with them well beyond their time at Holcombe.  



It was an interesting fun way
to get an insight into the

experience of being a juror and
provided a better

understanding of testimony
Beau Yeates

The court trial lesson was very
engaging and allowed for insight

into how decisions would be made
in a court room.. and seeing how

others thought processes function,
from the hearing the same

testimony but having different
views

William Patey

I found that it made you
understand the topic better

because it is a more memorable
way of learning how the

courtroom works, rather than
just reading from a textbook

Anna Krupka

We used a real murder case
transcript, with testimonies from the
witnesses and defendant. I found this
lesson particularly valuable because

it allowed me to deepen my
understanding of problems juries

face and the difficulty in reaching an
unanimous verdict

Henry Saxton

A LEVEL PSYCHOLOGY

In the Year 13 component of Criminal Psychology, students learn about
the persuasion of juries by witnesses and defendant characteristics. In a
recent lesson, the year 13 class conducted a mock trial and as jurors had
to deliberate the verdict in a murder case.  The students all had to reach a
verdict beyond reasonable doubt, based on the different testimonies
presented.

After hearing all the evidence, testimonies and the Judge's summary
comments, the students as jurors gave their initial verdict, on the board.
After this information the jurors then had to discuss the evidence. this led
to highly focussed discussions about the wording of testimony, the extent
to which a testimony was credible, what was reasonable or not and so on.  

The class had four rounds of votes as jurors and the majority verdict
moved each time based on the juror deliberations. The class were unable
to settle on a unanimous verdict so the majority was accepted.

With Mrs Jhaj



This term, we had an external speaker, Steve Eadon, from Mingalaba deliver an assembly on languages
and careers to Year 9 and 10.

Steve worked for Arsenal for 15 years managing the award-winning “Arsenal Double Club” modern
languages project, which used Arsenal and football to inspire young people to learn a language.
 
He spoke about his experience at Arsenal, how he studied German at school and University and how it
helped his future career. 

He also spoke about the importance of learning a language nowadays and what careers in football are
available for those with languages.

Students were engaged and enjoyed the talk and some students spoke to Steve at the end of the
Assembly asking him for advice on how to use their languages for future careers.

Hear are some quotes from year 10 students:

"The assembly has changed my outlook on learning new languages and encouraged me to learn more"

"My attitude towards languages has drastically improved"

"It gave me new information about different jobs and opportunities, especially in sport, that can be
available through studying/ learning a language" 

LANGUAGE ASSEMBLY
ON CAREERS IN
FOOTBALL

With Mrs Ortega



This week, Key Stage 3 students have been competing to represent Holcombe in the trust memory
competition, The Big Quiz. The following students should be commended for their willingness to
compete, the investment of their time and for embracing our thinking culture:

Zak Bennett
Samiul Alam
Ryan Bawden
Azariah Mittawa
Toluwanimi Duduyemi
Victor Uzoma
Jacob Walters
Idris Gbede

After answering 40 questions in 20 minutes on information on multiple knowledge banks, the following
students earned their place in the Holcombe Big Quiz Team, and an Amazon voucher too:

Jacob Walters - Year 9
Zak Bennett - Year 9
Samiul Alam - Year 7

Reservist: Victor Uzoma - Year 8

We were particularly impressed with the ways in which our successful students embedded the facts in
their memory - see below for just some of the work they did to onboard the knowledge!

Well done to all!

THE BIG QUIZ 2024 -
HOLCOMBE ROUND

With Mrs Banks



WORLD THINKING DAY
2024

World Thinking Day is on Thursday 22nd February 2024. As a Thinking School, we will mark this occasion
with assemblies, literacy tasks, a special debate society motion and a whole school competition (details
below). 

The theme this year is Our World, Our Thriving Future. It will be a chance for our students to think about
how we can build a better future where all young people live in an environmentally sustainable world,
free of poverty.



HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL
DAY

On the 25th January, Sixth Form student Oliver Tomlin participated in the Holocaust Memorial Day
ceremony which took place at the Chatham Memorial Synagogue. 

Oliver introduced the theme for this year's Holocaust Memorial Day which is the fragility of freedom.
Freedom means different things to different people. What is clear is that in every genocide that has
taken place, those who are targeted for persecution have had their freedom restricted and removed,
before many of them are murdered. This is often a subtle, slow process. The ten stages of genocide, as
identified by Professor Gregory Stanton, demonstrate that genocide never just happens. There is always
a set of circumstances which occur, or which are created, to build the climate in which genocide can take
place and in which perpetrator regimes can remove the freedoms of those they are targeting. 

Oliver discussed that many people in modern western democracies take freedoms for granted and this
Holocaust Memorial Day we can reflect on how these freedoms need to be valued, and on how many
people around the world face restrictions to their freedoms to live, worship, work and love freely. 



The trips at Holcombe Grammar School are increasing with February seeing a trip for Year 11s to
Cambridge University.

On Wednesday 7th February, we took a group of 13 year 11's to visit Queen's College. The students
were a credit to Holcombe with their engagement and conduct throughout the day. Below is a
contribution from Michael Akinje (11Ba) regarding the experience:

"I really enjoyed this trip as it enabled me to gain a deeper understanding into the Cambridge application
process, and the university process in general. Furthermore, it showed me the work that I have to do in
order to ensure I have a successful university placement when I apply for courses in Year 13.

The staff and students at Cambridge were really nice and welcoming. They gave us detailed explanations
and insights into student life at Cambridge. The tours we received were highly informative into how
accommodations and lectures work, as well as the leisure activities, which you can do at the university. 

Additionally, the art house Kettle's Yard, we were able to visit was delightful for understanding the city
life around Cambridge which is essential to know if you want to study at Cambridge.

Overall, it was a great trip and I am thankful to Mrs Jhaj for the wonderful opportunity".

Thank you to Michael for the detailed account of the day, I am also, thankful for all the staff who help us
take advantage of such enrichment experiences from Ms Wood, Mr Phillips and the cover staff.  I look
forward to taking a group of our Year 12s next term.  Engagement in these types of structured visits
spark aspirations and widen students understanding of the opportunities awaiting in their future!

After half term we have trips to: 

Art Competition in Folkestone 
Poetry Live Trip for Year 11 and English 
London Theatre – Hamilton (opened to all year groups) 

We are looking forward to an increase in educational and reward trips in the coming months. 

TRIPS



Year 8 students have spent this term learning about the Slave Trade. One student even produced
revision materials in their own time. Well done!

YEAR 8 HISTORY



DNA by Dennis Kelly - 27th March 

Year 10 Drama students have been very busy this term completing their Devising performances and are
now hotfooting towards their production of DNA. Rehearsals are well under way and the students are
looking forward to portraying these character on stage, more details to come shortly. 

DRAMA

In Key Stage 3, students have been creating their own performances from news articles, relishing in the
devising process the students have worked hard to create their own storylines and characters.



SPORTS CLUBS
CONGRATULATIONS



READING AT HOLCOMBE



YEAR 10 WORK
EXPERIENCE

This is the second year of work experience for all Year 10 students since COVID caused huge disruptions
to the companies who offer work placements, and was again a resounding success. Over 80% of the year
group gained meaningful and useful work placements that allowed them not only to develop the soft
skills that we would normally expect from a year 10 work placement but also some career focused
options. 
 
Students went to schools, solicitors, engineering firms, libraries, mechanic workshops, rail yards, charity
centres and were a credit to themselves which helped to show the school to be one with students who
are hard-working, diligent, empathetic and respectful individuals. We have had floods of positive emails
and letters commending students for the way in which they behaved and their overall work ethic, which
although is nothing more than we would expect from a Holcombe student, was very pleasing. Some
work placements have gone as far as offering students part-time jobs and have even suggested they
consider them as a career option at a later date.



ASSESSING SMARTPHONE
READINESS

Assessing Smartphone Readiness: "Is my child old enough to have a phone?" It's a common,
understandable question from many parents, but it's also one that is very difficult to answer as there are
so many factors involved. For younger children it's often peer pressure, with older children social
isolation is very common. Often, advice has to be given particular to that child/family, rather than a one-
size-fits-all solution.  The Institute for Digital Media and Child Development have put together some tip
sheets for parents which are really useful. There are 3 parts: 

Assessing readiness.
Preparing for healthy use.
What now? 

View all the tip sheets HERE

https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=c3ea575a60&e=5bf8f9018a


DEBATE SOCIETY
















